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-----Original Message-----

From: 
Karen Sides   On Behalf Of Joseph Moore

Sent:
Tuesday, March 15, 2005 3:54 PM

To:
Board Office; Gerald Williams; Ann Killets; Julieann Allison; Joyce Beninati; Nat Harrington

Cc:
Wanda Morelli; Lori Cox; Barry Present

Subject:
Board Meeting Question - March 16, 2005 - Sandra Richmond - Corrected Item

On March 15, 2005 School Board Member Sandra Richmond asked the following questions regarding items on the March 16, 2005 Board Meeting Agenda:

RE2 Approve Lease Agreement With St. Mary’s Orthodox Church

Question #2a:  Isn't that a lot for an unused parking lot?  (Unused during school days).

Response #2a:   Eighty parking spaces for $500 per month works out to $.3125 per spot per day which is extremely reasonable.  This is equivalent to what the School District paid for the parking to accommodate Forest Hill High School last year during construction.  The church's initial request was for $1 per spot per day which would have been $1,600 per month.  While we have liked to have received the space for free, we understand the church has certain financial obligations as well.

Question #2b:  Do they have anyone else wanting to use it?

Response #2b:  We are not privy to what other entities may have been interested in the parking lot. 

Karen Sides

Executive Secretary

Chief Operating Office

Phone:   561.434.8510

Fax:       561-357-7585

ksides@palmbeach.k12.fl.us
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